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THIS MONTH’S MEDITATION SCRIPTURE:  But now God has placed the 
members, each one of them, in the body (of Christ), just as He desired .....that 
there should be no division in the body, but that the members should have the 
same care  for one another. And i f  one member suffers, all the members suffer 
with it; if one member is honored, all the members rejoice with it. Now you are 
Christ's body, and individually members of it. 1 Corinthians 12:18, 25-27 

 

This month’s article was originally published in the May 2012 Abba’s Delight Newsletter. 

Killing the Lone Ranger! 

If you've been around for a while receiving our monthly newsletters, you may 
remember me mentioning the support group I attend every week (for the last 12 years) for my 
own ongoing recovery from sexual addiction. There have been a few times that those meetings 
have been a source of inspiration for these newsletters. And so was yesterday's meeting. 

In our support group, we use a curriculum called "Faithful and True" by Mark 
Laaser. At our own pace, we progress through a series of units, all of which teach us about 
sexual purity and overcoming our addictions from a Biblical perspective. Often, in these units, 
short stories are written about individuals (I don't know if they're fictional or not, but they 
sure seem to apply to many of our lives in the group) who find themselves trapped in their 
addictions. 

Yesterday's story was about a man named Ken who had stopped his sexual acting out, 
was involved in a support group, maintained his contact with a sponsor, and was practicing 
honesty in his relationships. Then he got bored with the recovery process after about 6 
months, and decided that since his recovery  was going so well, he must be healed. He 
decided he didn't need the group, his sponsor, or meetings anymore. But then Ken began 
slowly to slip back into his old habits. Later, when his wife noticed that he was re-engaging one 
of his old trigger behaviors, he got angry and found himself at a massage parlor.  The story 
ended there. And our discussion began. 

During our discussion, the leader asked the men gathered what we saw about Ken's 
situation. There were several answers and discussion around them. One of the answers was 
that when Ken began having difficulties again, and at this point he was not engaging in any 
acting-out behaviors, he never reached out to someone to be accountable about his thoughts, 
feelings, actions, etc.; he made no confessions to his wife; he kept everything inside, 
isolating himself from all avenues of aide, and tried to deal with it all 
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on his own. He had forgotten that if he were able to overcome his sin completely on his own 
efforts without help, he would have done so years ago. He chose to be a lone ranger, and he 
was losing the battle again because he would not seek help. We call the character The Lone 
Ranger, but even he had Tonto. 

Then the discussion turned to how fortunate we are that we have a group like this to 
be able to process the ins and outs of our lives with one another as it relates to our sin, and 
that we know from personal experience exactly what each other is talking about because 
each of us has been there. From there, it was brought up that even though we are fortunate to 
have a group like this to help us, it was probably originally designed by our heavenly Father 
that the Body of Christ, the local church, be the context in which this kind of overcoming 
takes place. 

It was submitted that the church-at-large has widely missed the mark in dealing with 
sexual sin within the congregations. Some congregations deal with sexual issues openly from 
the pulpit while keeping the confidentiality of particular situations intact, and I would 
expect that those are the congregations that are the healthiest ones. A congregation being 
open to discuss such delicate matters must come from the pulpit and work its way down, but 
that gets tricky. In some situations, that would necessitate that pastors and other church 
leaders have to look at their own purity issues-something some of them are not willing to do, 
so that shuts down the work of restoration. Other congregations have regulations where the 
pastor is hindered by the will and instructions of a board of deacons or directors. And again, if 
they are unwilling to allow their pastors to engage in discussions of sexual matters from the 
pulpit, any willing pastor is still prohibited. 

Another point that was brought up in our discussions was that some pastors or 
leaders fear that if they discuss their own sexual temptations or failings, they would lose their 
positions, be asked to step down for a time of repentance, healing and restoration, or even be 
fired on the spot. This fear is very real for them. 

Several years ago, a man came to our ministry with a heightened need in his mind for 
confidentiality to help overcome his same-sex attractions. He was very well known in his 
congregation, not on staff, but involved in several different ministries and widely respected.  
He had a very recognizable name, and did not want it to be known that he was a struggler for 
fear that he would be asked to step down from the work he was successfully doing in the 
church and outside it. He was also doing very well in his overcoming process already, and 
had provided some disclosure to his wife at that time. By policy, I strongly recommend that 
every participant include his pastor, or someone on the pastoral staff, in his circle of those who 
know his besetting sins. But, in this case, I could certainly understand why he felt as he did, 
and he continued to refuse to do so whenever the topic came up. We continued meeting bi-
weekly for discipling in this area, and when he had come as far as he could without further 
disclosure to the pastoral staff; we parted ways in good standing with each other.  By that 
time, he was well on his way 



 

to a full recovery, but having the :freedom to make that confession to his pastor would 
have been his icing on the cake. He even called me out of the blue about 6 months later to 
let me know that he was still doing well. 

Just as an aside, the reason I think it's essential that someone who is working to 
overcome a besetting sin such as homosexuality or sexual addiction share their struggle 
with their pastor is that a pastor is charged with spiritual oversight for the congregation. It 
is important for the pastoral team to know such things for the purposes of prayer, 
warfare and spiritual covering for these type situations. Dealing with the enemies 
necessitates knowing who the enemies are. 

So, then, how do we get to the point where the Body of Christ is a safe place to 
disclose and confess our sins? Prayer is the beginning. We need to pray for our leaders and 
our congregations that disclosure, confession, and repentance will be commonplace and 
safe, but done with the Lord's wisdom. Leaders who are in sin must look at their own 
lives and situations and determine if their positions are more important than their 
faithfulness to the One who called them to those positions. There are many groups and 
chapters of ministries which specifically deal with those overcoming besetting sins 
springing up all over the country. Confidentiality is often a cornerstone to these type 
ministries. As the Body of Christ, we need to stop shooting our wounded and begin to let 
Father's healing flow. Let he who is without sin cast the first stone. There are reasons and 
stories behind each life of secret sin that need to be brought into the light. Finally, we 
need to pray that Father will direct those in need to safe places in the Body of Christ, even 
if that means moving to a new congregation who will help in your healing process. 

I have said for years that we have not even begun to scratch the surface of realizing 
and maintaining the Body of Christ in the way that Jesus meant for us to do when he 
ascended to the Father. Many changes have come to the Body of Christ at-large in my 
lifetime; I pray I see further significant ones before I'm called home. In the early church, 
Christians were spoken of thusly, "See how they love one another!" Isn't time for our 
world to be treated to that same revelation? 
 

 

Responses From You 

From a Ministry Leader in IN:  I forwarded this to one of my clents that…I have worked with.  I 

know he will be encouraged by it.  You did a great job.   But HE gets the praise. 

From an Abba’s Delight Board Member:  Hey Daniel, Just read the newsletter. Enjoyed hearing 

Brandon give his testimony. Good stuff all the way around. Please give him my regards.  

From an Abba’s Delight Family & Friends Group participant:  Thanks, Brandon for pouring your 
heart, so we can all better understand "the good fight of faith". 

 

 



Upcoming Ministry Meetings 

Overcomers Group:  Thursday, September 25, 2014; Thursday, October 9, 2014; Thursday, 
October 23, 2014 

Family & Friends Group:  Tuesday, September 30, 2014; Tuesday, October 14, 2014; Tuesday, 
October 28, 2014 

 

Upcoming Events 

Abba’s Delight will be a Sponsor of the God Transform My City Event-Sunday, Oct 5, 2014- The 
Great Lawn, Louisville, KY 2:00pm-6:00pm Prayer, Music, Worship. Come out, worship our God, 
and pray for Kentuckiana. For more information go to: 
http://www.godtransformmycity.com/about.html  

Abba’s Delight will be a Sponsor of the Pastor’s Appreciation Luncheon-October 9, 2014-
Featuring Jim Daly, President & CEO Focus on the Family - The Olmstead at 3701 Frankfort Ave., 
in Louisville, KY. Go to the following line for tickets: https://www.eventbrite.com/e/wfia-
pastors-appreciation-lunch-tickets-12547005431  

 

Ongoing Prayer Requests 

As always, we covet your prayers for our ministry to grow, financial support to increase, to 
move forward proclaiming freedom to the captives, and that churches would open their doors 
to Abba’s Delight.  Please pray for our ministry participants, our Family & Friends Support 
Group, our meetings, our conferences, events at which we sponsor and exhibit, our Board of 
Directors, and most importantly that many lives will be touched by the Holy Spirit to draw 
closer to Jesus, seeking freedom from their bondage.    

 

 
If you do not wish to receive the Abba’s Delight Ministry Newsletter any longer, please let me know.  If you do wish 

to continue to receive it, please be certain to put our email address in your address book, so that this mailing does 

not go to your spam, and report to your carrier.  Thank you. 

 

 

Now unto Him who is able to keep you from stumbling and to make you stand in the presence of His 
glory blameless with great joy, to the only God our Savior through Jesus Christ our Lord, be glory, 
majesty, dominion and authority before all time and now and forever.  Amen.   Jude 24-25                                                                                                                                                                                    
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